S TO THE STATE OF THE STATE OF

STATE OF CONNECTICUT

CONNECTICUT SITING COUNCIL

Ten Franklin Square, New Britain, CT 06051 Phone: (860) 827-2935 Fax: (860) 827-2950 E-Mail: siting.council@ct.gov www.ct.gov/csc

October 5, 2017

Stever Broyer, Esq.
Project Manager
Windham Solar LLC
c/o Ecos Energy, LLC
222 South 9th Street, Suite 1600
Minneapolis, MN 55402

RE:

PETITION NO. 1324 — Windham Solar LLC petition for a declaratory ruling that no Certificate of Environmental Compatibility and Public Need is required for the proposed construction, maintenance and operation of three 1.0 Megawatt AC solar photovoltaic electric generating facilities located at Plainfield Pike Road, Plainfield, Connecticut.

Dear Attorney Broyer:

The Connecticut Siting Council (Council) is in receipt of your letter dated October 4, 2017 requesting withdrawal of the above-referenced petition for a declaratory ruling with the understanding that a motion to reopen Petition No. 1221 may be forthcoming. The Council hereby acknowledges your request to withdraw the petition for a declaratory ruling.

The Council declares Petition No. 1324 to no longer be pending before this agency. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact the Council office.

Thank you for your attention to this important matter.

Sincerely,

Melanie A. Bachman Executive Director

MAB/bm

cc:

Commissioner Robert Klee, Department of Energy and Environmental Protection

Commissioner Steven Reviczky, Department of Agriculture

The Honorable Paul E. Sweet, First Selectman, Town of Plainfield

Ryan Brais, Zoning Officer, Town of Plainfield

Lou Soja, Planning and Engineering, Town of Plainfield

Council Members





222 South 9th Street Minneapolis, MN 55402 Phone: 612-326-1500

E-mail: steve.broyer@ecosrenewable.com

To:

Connecticut Siting Council

Ten Franklin Square New Britain, Ct 06051

Re:

CSC Petition No. 1324

Dear Council-

Windham Solar LLC is requesting to withdrawal the recently submitted petition 1324 for three 1 Megawatt AC solar facilities located at Plainfield Pike Road. A motion to reopen Petition No. 1221 will be submitted separately under the provisions of Connecticut General Statute 4-181a(b).

Thank you,

Steve Broyer C Sr. Project Manager